
 

BRADLEY HILLS PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH NURSERY SCHOOL 

September 2021 Newsletter 

The Bear Facts 
Celebrating 64 Years of Early Childhood Education  

  

Dear Parents,  
I am excited to welcome you to the September 2021 issue of the Bear 

Facts. The administration, staff and I are happy to be beginning a new 

school year. We promise the year will be a fun and informative 

environment for your children to PLAY, GROW, and LEARN! This 

school year marks BHPCNS’ 64th anniversary as a community preschool of 

excellence. If you love us as much as we think you do, please vote for 

BHPCNS in Bethesda magazine’s Best of Bethesda contest. Details on 

page 4. 

Communication is vital to the success of our school and your child’s 
experience here. To stay in the know, read and save updates sent by the 
office and your child’s teacher, join Bradley Bear’s page and like our 
Facebook business page, join our Google Group, and follow us on 
Instagram. Pop into our outdoor administration office, call the office, or 
email any time you have a question, concern or comment. If we don’t 
know, we can’t change, help, or adapt.  
 
Over what seemed like a very short summer, the school administration has 
been busy prepping for the upcoming school year. Carolyn and I are 
grateful to have Kim Goodstein and Ilene Jones working with us on so 
many of the behind the scenes tasks it takes to operate a preschool. Many 
of our preparations have had to do with adjusting our programming in 
light of the on-going COVID-19 pandemic. We will continue to adjust and 
make modifications as circumstances warrant. We appreciate your support 
and understanding as we strive to create a safe and healthy program. 
 
BHPCNS will be utilizing the ASQ-3 screening tool for the children in our 
program. For families new to BHPCNS your child’s questionnaire will be 
coming home in your child’s folder. If you are  unable to collect your 
child’s folder, it will be sent home the first week of school. We ask that you 
complete the ASQ-3 questionnaire with your child in the coming weeks 
and return it to school. A full explanation of the program is on page 8.  
 
Now that the upgrades have been completed, and the classrooms have 
been readied we look forward to having a wonderful school year with you 
and your children. Thank you for sharing your child with BHPCNS.  
 
Liz Sobrino 

BHPCNS Director 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BACK TO SCHOOL  

ICE CREAM SOCIAL 

 

 

Saturday 

September 18 

2:00 to 5:00  

Mark your calendar for the 
Parents’ Group Ice Cream Social. 
This fun event is the perfect way to 
kick off our school year. There will 
be ice cream, tattoos, playtime on 

the playgrounds and so many 
bubbles! We hope to see many of 
our families come out for some 
delicious ice cream and have fun 

while safely socializing.  
CLICK here to RSVP. 

 

https://bethesdamagazine.com/best-of-bethesda-readers-poll/?utm_source=Bethesda+Magazine+%7C+Bethesda+Beat&utm_campaign=92108f625e-EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_2020_08_17_BOB2021_COPY_02&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_1bbe9df5d9-92108f625e-104441795&mc_cid=92108f625e&mc_eid=f7dc87e5d9
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F084BA5AF22A2F49-back8
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WELCOME BACK TO SCHOOL FROM THE BHPCNS PARENTS’ GROUP 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Here are some Back-to-School updates from the Parents’ Group:    

Events! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BHPCNS Partnerships! 

We also want to let you all know about partnerships we’ve secured to help label your child’s clothes and other items 
with machine washable/dishwasher safe labels that don’t require sewing, ironing or anything else.   
 

LabelDaddy:  
 

 Visit www.LabelDaddy.com/BHPCNS 
 Make sure it says “you’re supporting BHPCNS” on the top of your screen 
 Choose your discount code upon checkout (if desired) 
 LabelDaddy will donate 25% of your total spend back to BHPCNS! 

For All Bradley Bear Families: Back to School Ice Cream Social on Saturday, 
September 18th.  Please come by anytime between 2pm and 5pm with your 
family to enjoy free treats from the famous Fred's Ice Cream Truck.  In the spirit 
of building new friendships to kick off the school year, while also keeping 
everyone safe, we will host this outdoor event at the BHPCNS playgrounds.  In 
the event of rain, we will reschedule to a new date. Be on the lookout for 
opportunities to volunteer via Signup Genius! 
Click Here to RSVP. We want to have plenty for everyone! Please RSVP! 

 

 

 

For Parents: During the first week of school, the Parents’ Group will 
provide coffee and snacks safely outdoors. This is a  great opportunity to 
meet and mingle with new and returning Bradley Bear parents while you 
wait for your little ones during the abbreviated  schedule.  
Find our first opportunity to help the Parents’ Group here! 
 
 

 

 

The BHPCNS Parents’ Group welcomes new and returning Bradley 
Bears back to school! This volunteer-run group is responsible for 
sponsoring and organizing social and community events, coordinating 
fundraising efforts, and serving as a resource to new families to 
BHPCNS and/or the surrounding area. All BHPCNS families are 
automatically members of the Parents’ Group – there are no fees or 
commitments to join! If you would like to volunteer your time at any 
point, keep an eye out for emails from ParentsGroup@bhpcns.org for 
upcoming opportunities.  

 

BHPCNS Tote Bags, Lunch Bags, & Face Masks! 
Throughout September, the Parents’ Group will be selling tote bags, lunch bags, and 
children’s face masks. Stop by their table to check out the merchandise!  

 

http://www.labeldaddy.com/BHPCNS
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F084BA5AF22A2F49-back8
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F084BA5AF22A2F49-back7
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F084BA5AF22A2F49-back7
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BHPCNS PARENTS’ GROUP CONTINUED… 

 
Minted:   
 
In addition to our holiday card partnership with Minted, you can now purchase other items like washable, 
stick-on labels, notebooks for older children and more! 
  

 Visit the Minted Clothing and Name Labels site 
 Enter code FUNDRAISEBHPCNS at checkout for 20% off 
 Minted will track every order placed using our code and will donate 15% of each purchase back to 

BHPCNS! 
 

Lastly, did you know that BHPCNS has an AmazonSmile account that gives a portion of the proceeds from 
every purchase back to BHPCNS?  

 
AmazonSmile: 
To take advantage of this amazing fundraising  opportunity: 

  go to smile.amazon.com from the web browser on your computer or mobile device. 
 select Bradley Hills Presbyterian Church 
 Be sure to visit smile.amazon.com when you shop for BHPCNS to receive a portion of the 

proceeds on every purchase made! 
 
We look forward to meeting and working with all of you this year! 
 
Parents’ Group Co-Chairs:           Kaeli Duggan                                  Nicole Urbancyzk 
                                                    kaeli.duggan@gmail.com                 nicoleg23@gmail.com 

NEW SCHOOL YEAR MESSAGE FROM THE BHPCNS BOARD CHAIR  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

         

 

 

 

      

 

The BHPCNS Board extends a big welcome to all of our new and returning 
families!  We are so excited for the 2021-2022 school year and all of the fun that 
lies ahead for you and your families.    
  
The Board is the school’s governing body. Comprised of BHPCNS parents, our 
Director, teachers, and BHPC members the board meets every other month to 
discuss all things related to the operations of our school. Parents are always 
welcome to join for the board meetings.  If you would like to join us please send 
an email to Board@bhpcns.org to get more details.   
  
If there are topics that you would like to us to consider please let us know! The 
Board encourages everyone to reach out, at any point, on any topic, especially if 
you have ideas to improve programming, the facilities, or a concern. Parent input 
and feedback is vital to the success of the school.  You can reach the Board 
directly at Board@bhpcns.org or fill out an anonymous form on 
the Board portion of the school website.    
  
We hope you all have a wonderful start to the school year and we look forward to 
seeing many of you soon! 
  

Missy Banashak - BHPCNS Board Chair                                                          

 

https://www.minted.com/lp/back-to-school
mailto:kaeli.duggan@gmail.com
mailto:nicoleg23@gmail.com
mailto:Board@bhpcns.org
mailto:Board@bhpcns.org
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THE COMMUNITY AT 6601 BRADLEY BLVD.  

There are many building users at BHPC. The Nursery School shares the building with the Bradley Hills Presbyterian 

Church, The Friends Club: a social group for men with early onset Alzheimer’s, The Bethesda Jewish Congregation, 

(BJC) and the House of Abraham.  Occasionally events for these groups may require closing or a change in the 

Nursery School schedule.   

BHPCNS will be closed on September 16, for BJC’s celebration of their high holiday. 

                 
        

BEST OF BETHESDA VOTING – THIS IS OUR YEAR TO WIN!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BHPCNS TEMPORARY PROGRAMMING ADJUSTMENTS FOR COVID-19 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The high level of COVID-19, particularily the Delta variant, transmission rate in Montgomery County have led us to 
revise, temporarily, our daily programming procedures. Beginning on September 8: 

1. Each class will be assigned an outdoor classroom. The classroom will have a 10 x 15 canopy to provide shade and 
to define each class’ area. The outdoor classrooms will have tables, handwashing stations, coat racks, and tarps for 
wet ground.  

2. Children will be dropped off and picked up from their outdoor classrooms. Adultsand children will be asked to 
wear masks for drop-off and pick-up, even if fully vaccinated. 

3. Daily health screenings will be conducted for staff and students. At drop-off teachers will take the children’s 
temperatures and ask a series of quick health questions. Any child with a temperature of over 100.4 or who 
answers yes to the questions, will be sent home until they are cleared by a medical professional to return to 
school.  

4. Masks must be worn indoors by everyone who can successfully wear a mask over 2 years of age, per Montgomery 
County requirements. Depending on the outdoor activity masks may be required. If your family requests your 
child(ren) wear a mask both indoors and outdoors at all times, we will have your child(ren) wear a mask, except 
when eating nad drinking. Please discuss your request with your child(ren)’s teacher.  

5. Children will eat snack and lunch outdoors, weather permitting.  

6. There will be a daily rotation between the 3 playgrounds, the Outdoor Discovery Center, the field and Big Blue 
Blocks, 2 blacktop areas for bikes, trikes, bubbles, and more.  

7. Using the bathrooms and diaper changing will be indoors.  

8. Each class will be allowed to use their indoor classroom on a limited basis. (While indoors, the children will be 
masked. Classroom windows will be open. Classroom doors will be opened and the ventilation will be running 
while school is in session.)  

9. In the event of an all-day heavy rain, we will hold school indoors with modified drop-off and pick-up procedures.  

 

 

The  
Friends 

Club 

 

Please vote for BHPCNS in Bethesda Magazine’s Best of Bethesda Readers’ Poll. To help BHPCNS be the best 

of the best we will need every possible vote. Share this link with your friends, neighbors, family, and ask them to 

vote for BHPCNS. The school with the most votes WINS! Click here to VOTE. 

 

https://bethesdamagazine.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=eea73024c9d6a857a10e8df4e&id=612b957610&e=f7dc87e5d9
https://bethesdamagazine.com/best-of-bethesda-readers-poll/?utm_source=Bethesda+Magazine+%7C+Bethesda+Beat&utm_campaign=92108f625e-EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_2020_08_17_BOB2021_COPY_02&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_1bbe9df5d9-92108f625e-104441795&mc_cid=92108f625e&mc_eid=f7dc87e5d9
https://bethesdamagazine.com/best-of-bethesda-readers-poll/?utm_source=Bethesda+Magazine+|+Bethesda+Beat&utm_campaign=92108f625e-EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_2020_08_17_BOB2021_COPY_02&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_1bbe9df5d9-92108f625e-104441795&mc_cid=92108f625e&mc_eid=f7dc87e5d9
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HEALTHY CHILDREN, STAFF, & COMMUNITY 

 

Daily Arrival of Staff (Teachers and Administrators) 

 When warranted or required, the Director or Assistant Director will conduct a daily temperature check and 
health questionnaire for each staff member upon the staff member’s arrival. There will be a recordation of 
the staff member’s temperature and health questionnaire responses. Responses to the health screening will 
be logged and kept in a private, restricted file following privacy guidelines. 

● Staff will be advised to not come to campus if they do not feel well or have any indication that they may 
have been exposed to an individual with COVID-19. 

● BHPCNS reserves the right to request that staff retake their temperature at any time while they are on 
campus. 
 

Daily Arrival of Children  

 Upon arriving at school all children are to have their hands washed, either at the handwashing stations or 
with hand sanitizer by parents/caregivers. 

 Bring your child to their assigned area, NO EARLIER than 8:55 am.  

 Each classroom has a clipboard where a parent or caregiver MUST initial that the child is attending school 
each day. This daily login is required by the Maryland State Department of Education, MSDE. 

 Never leave a child in a classroom area without an adult present.  
 

Daily Health Screenings for Children 

Classroom teachers will check each child in the morning as the child arrives, and BHPCNS reserves the right to 

request that the child return home if the child appears to be ill.  

When warranted or required, a daily health screening for each child may be conducted by the classroom teacher. 

 The classroom teacher will take a child’s temperature and ask a series of health questions upon a child’s 
arrival. There will be a recordation of the child’s temperature and health questionnaire responses. Responses 
to the health screening will be logged and kept in a private, restricted file following privacy guidelines. 

 A child who does not pass the health screening (as determined by answering ‘yes’ to any questions on the 
health questionnaire and/or having a temperature of 100.4 degrees or higher) will not be allowed to attend 
school.   

 If there are multiple children attending BHPCNS from the same family, all the children’s temperatures will 
be taken at the first child’s drop-off location. If one child from a family does not pass the health screening, 
all children from the family will need to return home, until such time as they are cleared by a medical 
professional to return to programming.  

 Upon successful completion of the health screening, children will be admitted to their classroom.  
 

 Children are not to come to school if they do not feel well or have any indication that they may have 
been exposed to an individual with COVID-19. 

 Contact the school office immediately if you think your child or another family member may be 
infected or have been exposed to an individual with COVID-19 

 Follow all steps required for a child to return to school if they have been absent with any illness.  
Full details are in the Parents’ Handbook.  
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WHAT YOUR CHILD SHOULD BRING TO SCHOOL EVERYDAY! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

POTTY TRAINING 101 WITH SALLY NEUBERGER – 10-23 AT 7:30 PM 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

CHAINSAW VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

 

 

 

 

Your child is to 

bring a water 

bottle to school 

each day. We will 

refill as needed. 

 

Your child will 
need to bring their 

tote bag to and 
from school every 

day to carry all 
their school stuff, 
extra clothing and 

masks! 

 

If your child is 
staying for lunch, 
they must have a 
small, soft-sided 
lunch bag. We 
refrigerate all 

lunches. 

 
Folders, school 
provided, are to 
go to and from 
school each day. 
They will contain 

important 
information. 

 

For your child’s 
comfort on the 

playgrounds they 
are to wear 

closed-toe shoes 
and socks. 

PLEASE label all belongings with your child’s name! 

 

 

School Day Attire! 
 
Children love to climb, swing, run, jump, skip, hop, hang upside 
down, and more throughout the day. Please make sure your 
children are appropriately dress for the playground and sitting at 
circle time. Children should wear underwear at all times. I know it 
sounds like a crazy reminder, but you’d be amazed at the things we 
see at nursery school.  
PS: The downstairs bathrooms are for children only during the 
day. Adults, including teachers and staff are to use the upstairs 
bathrooms.  

 

POTTY TRAINING 101: Is toilet training your child in your future? Are you struggling 

with toilet training your child? Are you thinking there must be a better way to reach this 

childhood milestone? If you’ve answered yes to any of the above questions, you MUST 

attend our Potty Training seminar, sponsored by the Parents’ Group on Wednesday, October 

20 at 7:30 pm via Zoom. Sally Neuberger, the Potty Training guru, share her expertise about 

all things potty, how to train, how to deal with setbacks, when to train, and more! Bring your 

questions but not your child to this informative evening. Details to follow.  

 

October 20 

 

Do you have a chain saw? Do you like to saw up fallen trees?  
We are  looking for a parent(s) to saw up some trees that have been 
recently felled on the property. Wooden cookies make great seats for the 
children and they love playing with loose wooden parts in the Outdoor 
Discovery Center. Please contact Liz if you are able to help out!  
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BHPCNS SOCIAL MEDIA AND AMAZON SMILE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BETHESDA JEWISH CONGREGATION & BHPCNS FOOD DRIVE FOR MANNA FOOD 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

To be up to date on soccer classes, yard sales, and other great community news join the 

BHPCNS Google group. Click here to join. 

 
 

Friend Bradley Bear at http://www.facebook.com/bradley.bear2  
Like Bradley Hills Presbyterian Church Nursery School’s Page! 
And if you’d like to give us a review, that would be great too! 

 

Do you shop on Amazon? If you do, please designate Bradley Hills Presbyterian 

Church as your charitable donation. It’s easy:  On your first visit to 

AmazonSmile (smile.amazon.com), you are prompted to select a charitable 

organization from our list of eligible organizations. Sign in to  smile.amazon.com. 

 

BHPCNS is excited to partner with the Bethesda Jewish Congregation, BJC, to collect needed food supplies for 
the Manna Food Center. BHPCNS will be distributing paper bags with a list of requested supplies at the start of 
the school year. Please consider donating items between 9-8 and 9-16.  Items needed include:  
GRAINS: instant oatmeal, brown rice, whole grain pasta 
PROTEIN: canned tuna, salmon, chicken in water, dry/canned beans, nut butters 
FRUITS & VEGGIES: canned vegetables, canned fruit in juice, fruit cups 
Large blue bins will be placed by the parking lot near the BHPC office for donations. Or drop your donations at 
the school admin table and we will place your donations in the bins.  

 

To follow-up all the fun at BHPCNS, join us on Instagram at: 
bhpcnsbear 

We are excited to add Instagram to our Social Media! 

 

If this is your first child in a school setting you may not have set up a SignUp 
Genius account, but it’s important that you do ASAP. The school and 
Parents’ Group will be using SignUp Genius for many events, field trips, 
room parents, volunteers for events and more. To create an account go to: 
https://www.signupgenius.com. Click on Log In and create an account.  

 

 

 

 

Bookmark the BHPCNS website: 

https://www.bhpcns.org/ to stay up to date on all 

things BHPCNS, including recent newsletter, 

classroom calendars, snack schedule and more. 

Bradley Hills  

Presbyterian Church 

Nursery School 

Website 

 

 

 

 

https://groups.google.com/g/bhpcns
http://www.facebook.com/bradley.bear2
file://///WDMYCLOUD/Public/Liz/Parents'%20Group%20and%20Parent%20Info/BHPCNS%20Parent%20Newsletters/2017%20September/smile.amazon.com
https://www.signupgenius.com/
https://www.bhpcns.org/
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THE ASQ-3 SCREENING TOOL AND EARLY INTERVENTION FOR CHILDREN 

 

 
At BHPCNS we believe that early intervention for a developmental delay can make a tremendous difference in a child’s 
life. There is a wide range of normal development in children. Most developmental delays in children are not serious and 
with interventions children eventually catch up. Even children who do have serious delays can make big improvements 
when treatment begins as early as possible.  
 
To identify if a child may possibly have a developmental delay we do several screenings at BHPCNS, including the 
ASQ-3 for all our children, (For the 2021-2022 school year, only children new to BHPCNS will complete an ASQ-
3. If your child attended our Spring Term, you will not need to complete an ASQ-3 questionnaire again.) vison 
screenings for our 3 and 4-year olds, hearing screenings for our 3 and 4-year olds, speech screenings for children 
identified as possibly having a speech or language delay, and occupational therapy screenings for children identified 
as possibly having gross, or fine motor delays. All of the screenings are performed by vetted professionals and done 
in a fun and age appropriate manner. Results and recommendations are shared with parents. Any recommendations 
for a more thorough developmental assessment will be discussed with parents in a parent/teacher/director 
conference. Please contact the office if you have questions, comments, or concerns.  
 
How Developmental Delays May Present In Young Children 
There are 5 main types of developmental delays in infants and young children. They include problems with: 

 language or speech - articulation, expressive, and/or receptive language 
 vision – ability to see properly 
 movement – fine and gross motor skills, understanding boundaries, controlling one’s movements  
 social and emotional skills – age appropriate interactions with adults and peers 
 cognitive skills - thinking and processing information 

Language and/or Speech Delays in toddlers and young children are common. In fact, language and speech problems 
are the most common type of developmental delay. Speech refers to verbal expression, including the way words are 
formed. Language is a broader system of expressing and receiving information, such as being able to understand gestures. 
Vision Developmental Delays can be difficult to recognize. Until about 6 months a newborn's vision is normally 
blurry. After 6 months a child’s vision improves as the child begins to coordinate sight in both eyes. Sometimes this 
does not happen and vision problems such as farsightedness, near sightedness, lazy eye, may develop impacting a 
child’s sight. 
Motor Skill Developmental Delays may be related to problems with gross motor skills, such as crawling or walking, or 
fine motor skills, such as using fingers to grasp a spoon, hold a pencil or crayon, or more. Some children have challenges 
controlling their movements, they may be bouncy, or have challenges recognizing where they are in space leading to 
walking into things or obstacles, and/or understanding personal boundaries. 
Social and Emotional Developmental Delays may be when a child experiences problems interacting with adults or 
other children. Other challenges include excessive tantrums, hurting themselves, being inconsolable, and forming 
attachments. 

Cognitive Developmental Delays may present as a child not “learning” age-appropriate concepts, such as their colors 
or shapes, or when a child is challenged following sequential directions and developmental norms.  

Click here for additional information from the Center for Disease Control on Pediatric Developmental Monitoring 
and Screening.  

At BHPCNS we believe that early intervention for a 
developmental delay can make a tremendous difference in a 
child’s life. There is a wide range of normal development in 
children. Most developmental delays in children are not serious 
and with interventions children eventually catch up. Even 
children who do have serious delays can make big 
improvements when treatment begins as early as possible.  

 

https://www.cdc.gov/ncbddd/childdevelopment/screening.html
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BHPCNS ADMINSTRATIVE NOTES & UPDATES 

 

Tuition Payments: 
Payments are due the first of each month, Sept.-May, and are considered late if not receive by the 15th of the month.  
If you payment is not received by the 15th, a 10% late fee will be assessed.   
 
Classroom and Office Email Communication: 
By the end of the first week of school you should have received at least one email from your child’s classroom 
teacher. If you have not received an email, please email your child’s teacher so they may capture your email address. 
(Occasionally messages land in spam/trash folders.) BHPCNS staff emails almost all follow the same format. The 
teacher’s first initial and last name at BHPCNS. Example: Lsobrino@bhpncs.org. Occasionally, a teacher may 
include a middle initial too.  
 
Student Records: 
Each year we undergo a rigorous inspection by the Maryland State Department of Education. To be prepared we 
will be doing a thorough check of all our student’s records.  We will notify you of any missing paperwork, 
immunizations, etc.  We ask that you submit any missing paperwork promptly.  We appreciate your help in making 
sure our records are compliant with state regulations. 
 
Label all Belongings: Consider using LabelDaddy or minted. for your labels.  
PLEASE label all your child’s belongings, jackets, tote bags, lunch bags, anything that they bring to school should 
be labeled with your child’s name. You would be amazed at how many children don’t recognize their own 
belongings and how many children have the same jackets, and bags.   
 

Early Morning with Bradley Bear, Lunch Bunch, and Stay and Play Programming,  
Forms for these additional programs can be collected outside the office, or downloaded from our website, 
www.bhpcns.org. All three programs will begin on October 4, 2021. Teachers, parents, and the office will all be part 
of determining if/when a child is ready for additional programming.  
 
School Snacks: 
BHPCNS has a school wide snack schedule.  A calendar of the snack schedule is posted on the bulletin board 
outside the office and on our website on our calendar page. You may request a hard copy from the office.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Children’s Lunches: 

 BHPCNS provides organic 1% milk at lunch each day. Children are offered a 
choice of organic milk or water at lunch time.  You do not need to pack a 
drink with your child’s lunch.   

 Please pack healthy, nutritious lunches for your children.  BHPCNS teachers 
are not allowed by our licensing agency to make the children eat their 
“growing” foods first.  If you pack a cookie and your child wants to eat that 
instead of their sandwich, we are technically not allowed to have them eat their 
sandwich first.   

 Children’s lunches should be foods children are familiar with and should be 
cut into appropriate sized servings. Sandwiches cut into quarters are much 
easier for little ones to eat.  

 We send home any easily wrapped, uneaten lunch foods.  Uneaten yogurts, 
apple sauce cups, etc. will be tossed out.   

 Lunch is a social time. Children like to talk and share their lives at lunch.  
Sometimes this gets in the way of eating their whole lunch. Don’t worry as 
your child settles into school they will eat more of their lunch. 

 

 

mailto:Lsobrino@bhpncs.org
http://www.bhpcns.org/
https://www.bhpcns.org/special-days.html


10 

 

BHPCNS ADMINSTRATIVE NOTES & UPDATES CONTINUED 

 
Donations: Before you throw it out donate it to BHPCNS 

 Large oatmeal canisters to be crafted into drums. 

 We can never have too many toilet paper or paper towel rolls. 

 And you wouldn’t believe how much newspaper we can use each month. 

 Small glass jars with lids, i.e. baby food jars.  
If your family can donate any of these items, we’d be thrilled to collect them from you at the admin table.  

 
Parent’s Bulletin Boards: 
Across from the office is the BHPCNS’ bulletin board. This space is updated regularly with our school monthly 
calendar, children’s birthdays, and flyers about school events.   
Another bulletin board by the bathrooms is used to share flyers about community programs, parenting events, 
sports programs, etc. that may be of interest to families. Please check these board occasionally when we return to 
indoor programming.  
 
BHPCNS Open Door Policy: 
If at any time you have a concern or praise for something that is happening at BHPCNS, please stop by the office 
to share your thoughts. Without your input we don’t know where we need to improve or what we are doing 

correctly. We value all input 

 

SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS!!!!! 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

When sending in birthday treats, please send in small cupcakes, mini muffins, fruit kabobs, etc., keeping classroom 

food allergies in mind.  We share birthday treats at snack time!  There is a snack ingredient form outside the office 

and on our website. Please complete the allergen form or send in a list of ingredients so we can be aware of any 

possible allergic complications. If you have any questions, please reach out to your child’s teacher or the office. 

ALERT MONTGOMERY 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Jose LaRose 
Cruz Harcourt 

Ella Folio 
Finley Alderton 
Emily Byskov 
Sadie Hutchins 
Lily Hutchins 
Benji Uhalde 

Anushka Kasarabada 
 

 

Millie Castro 
Brody Wiggins 
Abby Palmer 

Cameron Mense 
Kai Sarsfield 
Perry Brown 

Jax Eng 
Anna Katherine Joseph 

Cyrus Claise 
Luke Baker 

Montgomery County has an Alert system that sends you texts or emails in the event of an 
emergency. You can customize the system to send alerts only about items that interest you. 
I strongly recommend signing up for this alert system to receive messages about 
Montgomery County Public Schools, MCPS, and school closings. BHPCNS follows MCPS 
with regard to delayed openings, and school closings.  

To register to have alert messages emailed or texted to you go to: 

https://member.everbridge.net/index/1332612387832009#/login to set up your account. 
 

  
 

https://member.everbridge.net/index/1332612387832009#/login
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BHPCNS SPECIAL PROGRAMMING 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A MESSAGE FROM BRADLEY HILLS PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We hope you have had a restful and invigorating summer with time for 

family and friends.  It’s an exciting time to be anticipating a return to 

nursery school and perhaps to Church!  We have some exciting 

opportunities for families and we’d love you to join us.  

 

On Sunday, September 5, we will have the Blessing of the Backpacks!  

Families are encouraged to attend masked and in person if they are comfortable.   

 

On Sunday, September 12, Children’s Church, a worship service 

designed specifically for children, will begin.  After the Children’s 

Message in the sanctuary, all children ages 3 – 5th grade are invited 

to join Matt and two co-leaders for Children’s Church in Memorial 

Hall.  Masks and physical distancing will be required for all 

participants as we encounter God’s word together and respond with 

prayer, thanksgiving, and creative projects. To welcome us all back, 

we will have bagpipes in worship on September 12!  
 

Mrs. Goodstein’s American Sign Langauge Update:  
Welcome back to school!  For the first time ever BHPCNS will be teaching American 
Sign Language (ASL) to all of our classes.  I am very excited to share this beautiful 
and expressive language with your children.  ASL improves fine motor skills, 
strengthens hand-to-eye coordination, and builds confidence.  It also enhances 
cognitive processes which lead to higher abstract and creative thinking.  And, it is so 
much fun!   
This month we will be warming up our little fingers with many familiar songs that 
include finger play: “Open Shut Them,” “The Itsy Bitsy Spider,” and “Twinkle 
Twinkle Little Star.”  We will learn how to sign many greetings including: “Hello, it's 
nice to meet you; my name is; how are you?; (and the many the responses to this 
question), see you later; and goodbye.”  We will also begin learning one another's 
name in ASL as well as learning to sign and sing our “Hello Song.”   

Ms. Casey’s shares her Music Plans! 

It’s a brave new world! And, I can’t think of anyone I’d rather explore it with 
than our resilient and vivacious kids. The children inform and guide us in 
beautiful and unexpected ways. Reimagining education with their care and 
development in mind stretches our imagination and helps us become better 
versions of ourselves. Outdoor dance parties? Yes! Singing with your entire body? 
Yes! Using your hands to make music? Oh yeah! We’ve learned a lot this past 
year but there are always more ways to grow. To make the most of every moment 
spent with your precious wee folk, this year we’re upping our music game with 
more movement, instruments, and ASL to encourage kids to use their hands in 
addition to their voices. Looking forward to seeing all of your smiling eyes!  
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BRADLEY HILLS PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH CONTINUED 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunday Worship Opportunities 
 
We are continuing to Worship on Sundays at 10:30, both in person and virtually. 

WATCH SERVICES LIVE CLICK HERE 
 
Families may also be interested in Outdoor Worship which will begin Sunday, 
September 19, at 8:30 am. 

 

Adult Education:  On Sunday mornings at 9:00 am via Zoom, join us for 

interesting speakers.  In September, Dr. Bruce Douglass, Director, Emeritus 

of the Reformed Institute and Assistant Professor of Government at 

Georgetown University, will be our featured guest. 

Click Here to Join the Meeting Each Sunday  
Meeting ID: 857 6618 3170 
You may also call in at (301) 715-8592 

BHPCNS will recommence baptisms on Sunday, September 

26.  If you would like to discuss baptism of your child, please 

contact Pastor David Gray at david@bradleyhillschurch.org. 

 

 

 

 

 

https://livestream.com/accounts/20703637/events/6271266
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001kgIow5vF_QZt4JGkYHAkl4uVSpR8t1vnEJr5BI_k_g-OifBMbH_AMl8XV6J9Kou3dxl37wFMmTq9RDkV92Ez6HTXc8rpAxGfsgXmR4GsFeDDYoYadc2BVBQiFaWkgXCS4ugXZjQ7QZWFvQBMJ2jqQ3qoZBPVkdDIa4eY_4BWoSE-kStZp8dEnIVUfQOTLwEj&c=WiFB55KGiCmcW6u7dR0VwGaCJgYfUXjsvYkDTiV0UD5mFqgt8SRA3w==&ch=4u-x-7kNwJXqztb7J_1JtlLB4X5J4GASI3rXCb8vOi2ME-8EJRCJcw==
mailto:david@bradleyhillschurch.org

